
Town of Wilmington 
Recreation Commission 
Minutes of the Meeting 

October 5, 2023 
  

Present:  

Members – Saresh Alambath, Ron Bento and Laurie Robarge 

Also in Attendance – Recreation Director Brett Sawin, and Senior Clerk, Marilyn Manos 

Absent – Michael Burns and Jennifer Crane 

The meeting was called to order at 5:17 p.m. 
  

Minutes: 

 The September 7, 2023 meeting minutes were accepted unanimously. Motion by Laurie Robarge;  

 second by Saresh Alambath.  
  

Director’s Report:  

 Brett reviewed the details of the Monthly Report for September 2023. 
  

 

Old Business: 

Horribles Parade: We are looking for volunteers to help pass out candy to trick-or-treaters at the 

High School on October 29. 
 

 

New Business: 

September Trip Recap: A full group of 50 traveled to Martha’s Vineyard on the 9th and had 

beautiful weather. We explored a new casino, Bally’s Twin Rivers, on the 14th which went well.  

On the 26th another full group of 53 had a great day, and dinner, on the New Hampshire Turkey 

Train. This is one of our most popular trips and is offered every other year. 

 

Upcoming Trips: Due to lack of enrollment, we had to cancel “Choctoberfest” on October 12th. 

“Dancing Dream: ABBA Tribute Show” in November and “Merry Country Christmas” in December 

are both sold out. “A Day in New York City” on December 2 has availability, along with Mackinac 

Island, which is already half full after 2 weeks of registration.  

 

 Santa’s Workshop: This year it will be held on Thursday, December 7. 

 

 

Discussion/Questions: 

  

 

The next meeting will be held on November 2, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. in Town Hall, Room 9.  

The meeting was adjourned at 5:44 p.m. by a unanimous vote.  Motion by Ron Bento;  

second by Saresh Alambath. 

 

 

Marilyn Manos 

Senior Clerk, Recreation  


